September 8, 1997

Harold Weisberg 7627 Old Receiver Road Frederick, MD 21702

Dear Harold:

Sorry I have delayed in updating you on the typing/correcting situation. It has been rather hectic getting another academic year under way.

By now, I have received all materials and disks from both Ethan and Jamie. They completed most of what we had. There is a little that is not completed. Jamie's computer crashed before she was finished. I have yet to assess the situation carefully. But I believe that there is not too much that remains undone and it is something that I can take care of if there is no urgency. The same holds for making the corrections. I have the disks and can do the corrections as I read through the book.

Jamie is unable to continue on the project due mainly to computer problems, but also I think she lacks the time to do it.

I'll be in touch soon.

Hope you are both well.

Sincerely,

Dennis

and also with Waterth eft 2 Disk